
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you have all had a good week and are looking forward to the weekend with your children.

Ofsted Inspection:

I want to start off by saying a huge thank you for all of the good wishes that we received this week on notification of our 
latest Ofsted Inspection. Obviously, an inspection is a very important milestone in the life of a school and, for so many of 
you to wish us luck, both before and during the inspection, meant a great deal to all of the staff. I also want to thank all of 
you who took the time to complete the parental survey. This is a very important component of the inspection process so, to 
have as many of you complete it as you did, was hugely appreciated. The Lead Inspector commented to me on their surprise 
at just how many responses had been received and stated that this was unusual from their vast experience in carrying out 
inspections. I have to say as well that I was bowled over by some of the lovely comments that were written. The comments 
are not published but do inform part of the Inspectors’ overall judgement. Unfortunately, though, we are not allowed to 
read them. However, the Lead Inspector was kind enough to read some of them to me during one of our meetings. I’m not 
lying when I say that they actually made me feel quite emotional. Your support of both the school and me personally was 
incredible and I can’t thank you enough.

With regards to the inspection itself, we are not allowed to state or publish the grading that we were given, as this must 
remain confidential until the official report is published. This must be within thirty days of the end of the inspection itself. 
Therefore, there will be a little bit of a wait I’m afraid, which I know can be frustrating. Nevertheless, those are the rules and 
we have to abide by them. What I will say, at this stage though, is that, overall, we are happy with how the inspection 
process went and the judgements that were made. We will of course publish the report as soon as we are able and all 
families will receive an emailed copy. 

Finally, and most importantly, your children, throughout the inspection, were an absolute credit to their school, their 
parents and carers and themselves. The inspectors were hugely impressed by our ‘Coppice Way’ behaviour culture and 
noted that this was a huge strength of the school. All of the children, from Nursery through to Year 6, showed this off 
through their conduct and learning and I am incredibly proud of them all! I visited every class to tell them as much and, 
quite rightly, they were thrilled with the praise!

St. Mary’s ‘Scoff’:

A huge thank you from St. Mary’s Church, to those families who attended the first ever ‘Scoff’ after-school session on 
Wednesday. Fifty families attended where they enjoyed a delicious, free meal as well as some art and craft activities. This 
was a huge success and will run on a weekly basis during Term-time from now on.
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Anti-bullying:

Our assemblies for Years 1 – 6 on Monday will focus on anti-bullying. Thankfully, at The Coppice, bullying is an extremely rare 
occurrence due to the culture of kindness and respect that we work so hard to instil every day. Nevertheless, we don’t take 
this for granted and we make sure that we spotlight the issue to the children. It is very important that, as Parents and Carers, 
you are informed about how to spot the signs of bullying and what to do if you think your child is being bullied. I have 
therefore attached a helpful parental guide to this newsletter for information. Please remember also that our Anti-Bullying 
Policy is on the school website. Please scroll to the end of the newsletter to see the guide. 

That just leaves me, as always, to wish you a restful and enjoyable weekend – I know the staff are very much looking forward 
to it too! We therefore look forward to seeing you all bright and early on Monday morning.                                                                                                                                                     

Kind regards,

Mr.Hutt  (Headteacher – The Coppice Primary School)

Star of the Week - Hot Chocolate

Online Training for Parents/Carers of children with Autism
Herefordshire and Worcestershire ICB have commissioned Autism West Midlands to deliver online training for 
parent carers who have a child on the assessment pathway or an ASC diagnosis.  The dates are as follows:

● Monday 17th October 2022 - 9.30 - 12.00 - Sensory Differences and your child
● Monday 7th November 2022 - 9.30 - 11.00 - Autism and Communication
● Monday 21st November 2022 - 9.30 -11.00 - Autism and Behaviour
● Monday 12th December 2022 - 9.30 - 11.00 - Autism and Anxiety

Registration on these sessions includes a recording to watch later. To book the sessions, Parents/Carers should 
visit Autism West Midlands’s site at https://autismwestmidlands.org.uk/events

If you have any questions then please contact  Mr McGarry at cm362@coppice.worcs.sch.uk
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CONTACT US

School office –01564 826 709

School email—office@coppice.worcs.sch.uk

Text service - 07984441282 - Use this number to text a child’s absence

OUR ONLINE LINKS

School website- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo

Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/

PTA Facebook group—https://www.facebook.com/groups/320191721984039/

 

Contact Details                              

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 










